
		

TEMPORARY	CLOSURE	OF	(PART	OF)	THE	ESPLANADE,	AND	CUSTOM	HOUSE	QUAY,	WEYMOUTH
FOR	WEYMOUTH	BEACH	MOTOCROSS	2023

DORSET	COUNCIL	has	issued	a	Notice	under	Section	16A	of	the	Road	Traffic	Regulation	Act	1984	to	prohibit	the	use	of	various
roads,	Weymouth	by	cyclists,	horse	riders	and	all	mechanically	propelled	vehicles,	except	those	taking	part	in	the	event	and
emergency	vehicles,	to	facilitate	this	public	event	on	the	highway.	

On	Sunday	15	October	2023	between	0800hrs	and	1800hrs.

The	effect	of	this	notice	is	as	follows:

[1]		To	impose	temporary	road	closure	on	The	Esplanade	between	its	junction	with	Devonshire	Buildings	and	the	mini	roundabout	in
front	of	the	Pavillion	Car	Park

[2]		To	impose	temporary	road	closure	on	the	section	of	The	Esplanade	which	fronts	the	Pavillion	forecourt	leading	to	Custom	House
Quay

The	road	fronting	Devonshire	Buildings	will	be	open	for	access	only.

Traffic	will	be	re-routed	through	the	one-way	system	around	Alexandra	Gardens	to	continue	on	The	Esplanade,	or	can	use	South
Parade	for	access	to	Custom	House	Quay.

For	further	information:	about	the	event	call	Ryan	Hope	on	07795246080,	concerning	this	Notice	call	Dorset	Highways	Traffic	Team
on	01305	221020	or	email	trafficteam@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk.	Find	this	information	online:	dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/roadworks-events.

4	October	2023

JOHN	SELLGREN,	Executive	Director	of	Place,	Dorset	Council,	County	Hall,	Colliton	Park,	Dorchester	DT1	1XJ.		Any	Person	who	uses
or	permits	the	use	of	roads	in	contravention	of	the	notice	will	be	liable	on	summary	conviction	to	a	fine	not	exceeding	£1,000.

Application	ref:	SMP.15.2023	-	1212056
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